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GOVERNOR
DAVID F, CARGO
CHAIRMAN

State of Netw Mexico

®il Jonservation Tommission

W Ny,
.

LAND COMMISSIONER SRR
GUYTON B. HAYS L
MEMBER
P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA FE

September 9, 1963

Mr. Bill Kastler Re:
GulZ 0il Corxporation

pPost Office Box 1938

Roswell, NMew Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L, PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Case No. 3803
Order No.__ R=3345-C

Applicant:
Gulf 0il Corxrporation

Enclosed herewith is a copy of the above-referenced Commission
order recently entered in the subject case. Letter pertaining
tc conditiona of approval and maximum allowable to follow.

Very truly yours,

&' { Shita, ]

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
Carbon copy of order alkso sent to:

Hobbs OCC__ X
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC

State Engineer X

Other
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OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

September 11, 1968

‘ « Bill Kastlerx

‘1 Qulf Oil Company - U. 8.
|| Post office Box 1938
@mn. Bew Mexico 88201

Dour Mr, Xastler:

fjactmm is made to Commission Crder No. R-3345-C, recently entered
“ |in Case No. 3803 approving the revision of the injection pattern in
Q iyour Gulf stuart Langlie Mattix Waterflood Project.

%

Additional injection is to be into the seven newly authorized wells,
“three of which are conversions from producing wells, and four of which
| ‘]H-ll be newly drilled. Injecticn into alli shall be through intexnally
i plutic—mtod tubing which shall be set in a packer within 100 feet
{ of the uppermost perforation or in the case of open-hole completions,
‘L within 100 feet of the casing shoe. BEach of the four injection wells
to be newly drilled shall have surfuce casing set at least to the base
T\ /9f the Rustler formation and cement circulated.

\/A- to allowable, our calculations indicate that when all of the
authotizod injection wolls have been pleced on active injection, the
d maximum ailowable which this project will be eligible to receive under
the provisions of Rule 701-E-3 is 10564 barrels per day when the South-
east New NMexico normal unit allowable is 42 barrels per day or less.

Please report any error in this calculated maximum allowable immediately,
both to the Santa Fe office of the Commission and the appropriate dis-
trict proration office.

In oxrder that the allowable assigned to the project may be kept cur-
rent, and in order that the oparator may fully benefit from the allow-
able provisions of Rule 701, it bshooves him to promptly notify Lboth




OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 2088

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87301
~ -2-
Mr. Bill Kastler
@Gulf 0il Company - U. §.
Post Office Box 1938
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

N of tha aforementioned Commission offices by letter of any change in
the status of wells in the pxoject area, i.e., when active injection
nces, when additional injection or producing wells are drilled,
additional wells are acquired through purchase or unitization,
wvhen wells have rasceived a response to watar injection, etc.

ur cooperation in keeping the Commission 80 informed as to tle status
of the project and the wells therein will be sppreciated.

@\

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Secretary-Directox
M
%’
. ‘m/wu

- ‘i‘ o5i QAL fomaavuation Commission
\y Bobbs, New Mexico

“ L J Mr. D. E. Gray, Stats Engineer Office,

: Santa Pe., New Nexiceo




BEFORE THE OIL CGNSERVATIOR COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No, 3803
Order No., R-3345-C

APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION
FOR AN AMENDMENT TO ORDER NO. R-3345,
LEA COUNTY, NEW KEXICO,

OXDER OF THE CQMMISSION
BY THE CONMISSION:

This cause came On for hearing at 9 a.m. on August 7, 1968,
at Santa ro,,uiw Mexico, before Examiner EBlvis A, Utz.

WOM, on this_ O9th day of September, 1968, the Commission,
a gquorum being pressnt, having considered the testimony, the record
and the rocommendations of the Examiner, and baing fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That Order Ko, R-3345, as corrected by No. R-3345-A and
amended by No. R=3345-B, authorized the applicant, Gulf Oil Corpo-
ration, to institute the Gulf Stuart Langlie Mattix Waterflood
Project in the Stuart Langlie Mattix Unit Area, langlie-Mattix
Pool, by the injection of water intc the Saven Rivers and Queen
formations, Lea County, Kew Mexico.

£3) That the applicant, Gulf Oil Corporation, now seeks
amendment of Order No. R~3345, asx corrxected bty No, R-3345-A and
amended by No., R-3345-B, to delete the following-described water
injection wells in Township 25 South, Range 37 Bast, NMPM, Llea
County, New Mexico, previously authorized therein:
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CABE No. 38013
Order No. R=3345=C

—— LEASE WELL NO, _ UNIT __ SECTION
Richmonda State "A" 2 ) 2
aulf Stuart 5 A 10
Aulf Stuart 7 ¢ 10
S8inclair Stuart "B" 2 I 15
Union Texas Stuar: "B" 4 c 11

and to authorize for water injection four new wells to be drilled
at the following unorthodox locations in Section 10, Township 25
SBouth, Range 37 East, HMPHM, lLea County, New Mexico:

A well 100 feet from the North line and 1650 feet frow
the Vast line)

A well 100 feet from the North line and 560 feet from
the Rast line;

A wall 1315 feet from the North line and 100 feet frcx
the West line; and

A weall 1420 feet from the Eouth line and 100 feet from
the East line;

and the conversion to water lnjcctlbn of three additicnal wells
located in said Township and Range as follows:

Richmond Drilling State "A" Well No. 3, located in
Unit X of Section 2;

fkelly Oi] Stats "L* Well No. 2, located in Unit P
of Section 2; and

Union Texas Stuart "B” Well Mo, 5, located in Unit F
of Bection 11,

(4) That approval of the subject application will not
violate correlative rights and should increase the efficiency
of the Gulf Stuart Langlie Mattix Waterflood Project and result
in greater ultimate recovery of oil, thereby preventing waste.

AT 18 THEREPORE ORDERED:

(1) That Order Mo. R-3345, as corrected by No. R-~3345-A and
amended by Mo, R-3345-B, iz hereby amended by deleting from the
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CASBE ¥No,. 3803
Order No. R-3345-C

water .:’-ction wells authorized therein the following-described

wells 'ia Township 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New
Mexicos

RN ") ] WELL NO, UNIT __ SECTION
Richwmond State "A" 2 M 2
Gulf Stuart 5 A 10
Gulf Stuart 7 C 10
8inclair Stuart “"B" 2 ) 4 10
Union Texas Stuart "B" 4 C 11

and substituting in lieu thereof as water injection wells the

following-described wells to be drilled at unorthodox locations
in said Township and Ranga:

A waell 100 feet from the North line and 1650 feet from
the West line;

A well 100 feet from the North line and 660 fest from

A

- .. . X -
s Bass iiney

A well 1315 feet from the North line and 100 feet from
the Wegt line; and

A well 1420 feet from the PSouth line and 100 feet from
the EBast line;

land the addition of the following three wells to be converted to
water injection located in said Township and Range:

Richmond Drilling State "A" Well Mo. 3, located in
Unit W of Bection 2

Bkelly Oil State "L"™ Well No. 2, located in Unit F
of Section 2; and '

Union Texas Stuart "B" Well Mo. 5, located in Unit ¥
of Section 11. ‘

(2) That jurisdiction of thia cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deew necessary.
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. , : CABSE No. 3803
: Order Mo. R-3345-C

A de et S A A

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

N g e T e
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bocket No. 2368

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARTNG - WEDNUGDAY - AUGUST /7, 1968

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATICN COMMISCGION CONFERENCE ROOM;

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

CASE 3823:

CASE 3642:

CASE 3778:

- ‘CASE 3824:

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

(Continued from the June 5, 1968 Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Campany for a dual completion
and salt water disposal, Lea County., New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its
State BH Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the North and West
lines of Section 13, Township 19 South, Range 34 East, Quail-
Queen Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit
production of oil from 5080 feet to 5136 feet in the loswer Queen
formation through tubing and the disposal of produced salt watsx
into the upper JQueen formation through the casing-tubing annulus
in the perforated interval from 4820 feet to 4830 feet.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for salt water disposal,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Sam

Andres and Paddock formations in its State "A" Well No. 45 Yo~ited

in Unit G, Section 26, Township 17 South, Range 28 Fast, Expire~

A Bas "d-l-- r‘nnni-u U-l ".v‘lfun "v\ 4-1-\- e L Jnhv\uﬁ'l ‘“

comrny B Wy N an s~ PO A A T e e

2738 fest to 3032 faet (San bndres) and 3809 feet to 4030 feet
{ Paddock ).

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a waterflood project,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-ztyled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in its wWest Red
Lake Unit Area by the injection of water into the Queen, Grayburg,
and San Andres formations through 13 wells located in Sections 4,
5, 7, 8, and 9, Township 18 South, Range 27 East, Red L»ke Quecn
Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Cerparation for a unit agz-n—
ment, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

cause, seeks approval of the East Buffalc Valley Unit Area compriping

15,350 scres, mors or less, of Federal, State and Fee lands in
Tosmship 14 South, Ranges 28 and 29 East, Chaves County, New Mexice.

(Rsopened)

In the matter of Case No. 3642 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions »f Order No. R-3305, which order established 640-acres
spacing units for the North Osudo-Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a periocd of one year. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not be aeveloped on
320~-acre spacing units.
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Docket No. 23-68

August 7, 1968 - Examiner ‘earirg

r’/

~CASE 3803 (Continued and rea<vertised)

\

\

CASE 3828;

CASE 3826:

CASE 3827:

Application of Gulf Gil Corporaticn for an amendment o Order No.
R-3345, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-~3345, which authorized

a waterflood project in its Stuart iLanglie Matctix init Areas,

Langlie Matrix Pool, Lea County, New Mexicc, 1o deicte the water
injection wells previously authorized in Unit M of Section 2,

Units A, C, and I of Section 16, and Unit C of Section 11, all in
Township 25 Soucth, Range 37 East, ané vo authorize for water injec-
tion four wells at the following unurtcdox locations in Section 10:
a well 100' from the xorih line arnc 165C° from the West line; a
well 100' from the Worth line and 660° from the Tast linej a well
1315* from the North line and 100' from the wWest iine; and a well
1420' from the South line and 10G° from the Zast line. Applicant
also seeks in the amendment authority to ccnvsg;:fhree additigﬂ,él.‘;iZ

- -

wells located in Units » and © of sasd Szetien{iNandg Unit F c¢f
said Section 11 to water-injection. In the acsénce of objection,
the case will be submitted and an crder issued upon the evidence
presented in said Case July 10, 1968.

AZpplication of Lugene z. Mearburg for salt water disposal, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applizcant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Devonian
formation in the open-hole interval from approxircate 7965 feet to
8015 feet in nis Magrnolia Burt Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit
P, Section S, Township 8 Swuth, Range 30 fast, Cato Field, Chaves
County, New Mexico.

Appiicetion of Tri-Service Drilling Company to divectiocnally drill,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in tho ahove-styled cause,
seeks authority to drill its T. P. State Well No. 1 locatea 18567
feet from the Sast line and 2126 feet from the South line of Section
1, Township 15 south, Range 38 East, lLea County, New Mexico. Said
well was drilied to a total depth of 13,014 feet ancd has subse-
quer:tly been whipstocked to a location 596.5 feet east and 181.5
feet north of said surface location. Applicant proposes to set a
whipstock at 11,570 feet and directionally drill to a depth of
approximately 13,000 feet and to bottom said well in the Devonian
formation at a point approximately 300 feet east and 300 feet
south of its surface location.

Application of W. M.3allawey 7or a non-standard gas proration unit,

Rio Zrriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks approval of a 197.77-acre non-standard gas proration unit
comprising the S/2 of 3Section 18, Township 23 North, Reange 3 West,
Ballard-Pictured Cliffsz Gas Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
said conit to be dedicated to applicant’'s Apache Well No. 1 located
835 feet from the South line and 875 feet from the East line of
said Section 18.
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Aug’ust 7, 1968, Examiner Heat‘ing Docket No. 23-68

CASE 3829: Application of Getty Oil Company for an unorthodox gas well
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cansa2, seeks an exception to Rule 104 C II (a) to permit
the drilling of a well at an unorthodox gas well location 1980 feet
from the North line and 990 feet from the East line of Section 27,
Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian Gas
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The N/2 of said Section 27 to be
dedicated to said well.

CASE 3830: Application of Xewanee 0Oil Company for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Atoka San Andres Unit Area comprising 3,360 acres,
more or less, of Fee land in Township 18 South, Range 26 East,
Atoka-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3831: Application of Kewanee 0il Company for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project in its Atoka San
Andres Unit Area by the injection of water into the San Andres
formation through 28 injection wells located in Township 18 South,
Range 26 East, Atoka-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

3 ‘ ‘CASE 3832: Application of Sinclair Cil & Gas Company for a unit agreement,
o Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
; seeks approval of the Guadalupe Ridge Unit Area comprising 23,358
' acres, more or less, of federal and fee lands in Townships 25 and
Zb Sguth, Range 21 and 22 East, Ecdy County, New Mexico.

, "CASE 3833: Application of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for a non-standard
- - gas proration unit and two unorthodox gas well locations, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of a non-standard gas proration unit comprising the N/2
SE/4 and SW/4 SE/4 of Section 13, Township 24 South, Range 36 East,
Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said unit to be dedicated
* to applicant's Maggie Dum. Wells Nos. 2 and 3 located 990 feet
: from the East line and 1650 feet from the South line and 1650 feet
from the East line and 1650 feet from the South line, respectively,
of sajd Section 13. Applicant further seeks authority to produce
the allowable assigned to said unit from either of the aforesaid
wells in any proportion.

7
7
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EXPLORATION AND PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT—U. S. OPERATIONS
ROSWELL DISTRICT

. T.W. Kidd P. O. Drawer 1938
- . DISTRICT MANAGER Roswell, New Mexico 88201
‘-L M. I Taylor

OISTRICT PRODUCTION
i MANAGER
. i F. 0. Mortiock June 18, 1968
” H DISTRICT EXPLORATION
! MANAGER

¥

5o Ay . {

E f? i H. A. Rankin
i

i

DISTRICT SERVICES MANAGER

z | i 249

# s Secretaxy Director

- S 01l Conservation Commiseion ,
£ ' State of New Mexico ’
- Post Office Box 2088 :
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 ‘?

- , Re: Application of Gulf Oil CG;ESny—U.S. for an

L Amendment to Order No. R-3345, for the
Stuart Langlie Mattix Unit Waterflood Project, !
lea County, New Mexico :

Dear Sir:

T, . Gulf 01l Company-U.S., a DMvision of Gulf Oil Corporation, Operator of the

o Otuart lLanglie Mattix Unit in Township 25 South, Range 37 East, lea County, New Mexico,

. RO desires to drill and camplete four lime Injection Wells along the Unit border and

Ce adjust the waterflood irjectiorn patterm as previously approved. Gulf requests that |

o Order No. R-334k5, as corrected by R-33%5-A and amended by R-3345-B, be further smended {
for the aforementioned purpoge and in support of this applicatlon SLATSS the Toliowing:

SRR (1) Four new wells will be drilled and campleted for the injection of water into the
. Queen and Lower 100 feet of the Seven Rivers formations. The proposed locations
oL e of these wells, all in Section 10, T-25-~S, R-37-E, are shown on the attached plat.
. n 7 o ek ‘;
S e (a.) 1Well Ko. )25, 100' FREL & 1550' WL, Unit C ° - ‘-
; (b). Well No. 126, 100' FHL & 660' FEL, Unit A
e (¢) . Well Fo. 127, 100*' FWL & 1315' F¥L, Unit D
e (d)Well No. 128, 100' FEL & 1%20' F3l, Unit I

i (2) The addition of these four new wells will increase the total number of Unit wells
. _ fram 2% to 28,

(3) Five of the twelve injection wells originally approved for this waterflood project
will be used as prcducing wells. These wells are:

Unit ;

! Operator - Lease Well No. Location Well No.

1 .- H

‘: Gulf J. A. Stuart 5 Unit A, Sectiom 10~ 111 !

. - Gulf J. A. Stuart 7 Unit C, Section 10’ 13
: ‘ Richmond Drilling State "aA" 2 Unit M, Section 2+~ 106
; Sinclair O&G F. Stuart "B" 2 Unit I, Section 10 - 121 :

- Upion Texas Stuart "B" Y Unit C, Seciion 11 -

| ‘ | oocm/;;&/ﬁ;/
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(5)
(6)

(1)

(8)

(9)

(20)

Secretary Directar
0il Conservation Coamisaion

injection wells. These wells are:

-2 -

June 18, 1968

() Three of the twelve producing wells originally approved will be comrbcd to

VS T
Qperator - leass Well Ko. Iocation /  Well Mo.-
Rictmond Drilling State "A" 3 Unit N, Secticn 2 107 -’“) w
Skelly O11 State "L" 2 Unit F, Section 2 103 ,
Urion Texas Stuart "B" 5 Unit F, Section 11 = 120 J ya

“

These revisions will provide the Unit with 14 injection wells and 14 producing wells.

Applicant plans to inject up to 500 BWFD into the Seven Rivers (Lower 100') and
Queen formations in the approximate interval 3,100' to 3,500°'.

InjJection water will be saline water from the San Andres formatiom found in the

Unit Area at approximately k4,500 feet.

A ILine Well Agreement has been tentatively agreed to by the offset opsrator and
Gulf anticipates no other changes in the planned operation of this waterflood

project.

The following items are enclosed with this Application:

(a) A Stuart Langlie Mattix Plat showing the revised injectiom pettern, the four
new line injection wells and the proposed line injection wells of the offset
operator (Pigure III, Revised Exhibit No. 1-D, Revised May, 1968).

(b) A Diagramatic Sketch (Figure VII) typical of the fowr proposed new line

injection wells (Nos. 125, 126,

S

127 & 128) drilling, ccmpletion and casing

(¢) Diagrammatic Sketches (Figures VIII, IX & X) of the three new injection wells
(Nos. 103, 107 & 120) sbowing the completion intervals and casing programs.

A copy of the well log fram the only Unit well that has been logged (Unit Well
No. 122) was submitted with the original aspplication for this waterflood project.

Enclosures
1CS:ers

ce:

Rew Mexico 011l Conservation Coamnission
Post Office Box 1980
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Commisgioner of Public Lands
State of New Mexico

Post Office Box 1148

Santa Fe, Kew Mexico 87501

Yours very truly,

GULF OIL COMPANY-U.S.
A DIVISION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION

é’ﬁ;@/

M. I.

U. S. Department of the Interior
Geological Survey

Poat Office Box 1857

Roswell, New Mexico

George L. Buckles Company
Post Office Box 56 -
Monahans, Texas 79756
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o FIGURE NO. III :
T _ REVISED WATERFLOOD PATTERN :
con : STUART LANGLIE MATTIX UNIT i
- ) LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO :

Buckles' Injection Well
Unit Well to be Drilled for Injection

Buckies' Well to be Drilled for Injection

GULF OIL CORPORATION ROSWELL DISTRICT .
(Revised May, 1968) REVISED EXHIBIT NO.

-
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DIAGRAIT'ATIC 3KOTCH
Typical Proposed Injoction Well
To Be Drilled in Section 1u-253-35Tu

Stuart Langlic ibattix Unit
Lea County, Rev Maxico

Casing-Tubing Anmilus /111l Be
Loaded With Inhibited Water

1150' Cemented with
Approx. 500 sx.

£-3/8" oD, 24}, J-55 Csg. I

2-3/8" 0D L.70} Ul & Ry J-55
{ Tubing Plastic Coated Internelly

R R R TR TR TRIRTTRRR
\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\Wk\\\\\‘\\\\\m\ NN

Tension Type Packer o 3¢ Set :
Within 100' Of Toyx Ferf. :

LALGLIE MATTIX OIL ZOHE

Porf. Auprox. 330u' - 3500t

Cenented With Appro .

5-1/2" 0D 1L J-55 Csg. =] 30 8x. 16% Gel amd 59 3x. Reg.
?.D. 3,504!

Casc !o. 3803

Fxhiviv Zw. 1-J
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_ FIGURE VIII
o DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH
' . - PROPOSED INJECTION WELL NO. 107
- STUART LANGLIE MATTIX UNIT
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
v
RICHMOND DRILLING COMPANY
: STATE "A" WELL NO. 3
e LOCATED UNIT N, SEC. 2-25S-37€
, n
<3
) Cemented with 50 Sx.
f’ 13" OD Csg. Set @ 175! .. Cmt. Top Unknown ;
v Cemented with 100 Sx.
8-5/8" 0D Csg. Set @ 725° P ' .  Cmt. Top Unknown .;
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FIGURE IX
DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH
PROPOSED INJECTION WELL NO. 703

STUART LANGLIE MATTIX UNIT
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

a SKELLY OIL COMPANY
S : STATE "L" MELL NO. 2

LOCATED UNIT F, SEC. 2-255-37E

Cemented with 100 Sx. Cmt.

16" 0D Csg. Set @ 116’ . Circulated to Surface

Cemented with 50 Sx. Cmt.
Calculated Cement Top 885'

8-5/8" 0D Csg. Set @ 1294' <
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————Tubing-Casing Annulus Will Be
Filled w/Inhibited Water
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J-55 Tubing, Plastic
Coated Internally

Tension Type Packer To Be Set

L : > “Within 100" of O.H.
-' 7|| OD ng. Set @ 3276' / Cemented N]th 250 Sx. Cmt.
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Open Hole Langlie Mattix 0il Zone

]
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FIGURE X
DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH
PROPOSED INJECTION WELL NO. 120

STUART LANGLIE MATTIX UNIT
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

UNION TEXAS PETROLEUM
STUART HELL NO. 5

R 2-3/8" OD, 4.74 EUE 8 Rt—"|
_ J-55 Tubing, Plastic
Coated Internally

5*; 4‘- LOCATED UNIT F, SEC. 11-25S-37E
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9-5/8" 0D Csg. Set @ 1000' _~ % % . Cmt. Top Unknown ;
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v . / ¥ Tubing-Casing Annulus Will Be
442 ggérn__nh_.Filled w/Inhihited Wataer :

Tension Type Packer To be Set
Within 100' of 0.i{.

Cemented with 300 Sx.
Cmt. Top Unknown
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{

,,i; TD 3430*
i CASE NO. 3803
! o EXHIBIT NO. ~_1-M_




ROUGE DRAFT
Sl A
Ly e OUTLINE OF TESTIMONY
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION EXAMINER HEARING
JULY 10, 1968
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1. Q. Please state your name, address and for wham you work.

A, lonnie C, Smith, Roswell, New Mexico. I work for Gulf C¢il Company-U.S.
as a Petroleum Engineer in the Roswell District Office.

2. Q. Have you previously testified before the OCC?

A. Yes, on several occasions since 1960.

w
D
»

Does the 0OCC accept Mr., Smith a5 a qualified expert witness?

A. (Examiner)

¥, Q. What is the purpose of this hearing?

A, Gulf, as Unit Opérator of the Stuart langiiec Matiix Unit. requests an
amendment tc Order No. R-3345 for the purpcse of adding four new line
injection wells to the project and adjusting the previously approved
injection patiern to incorporate these new wells.,

5.. Q. VWhen did Gulf begin as Operator of this Unit? i

A, Unitization was effective January 1, 1968 and Gulf became Unit Operator on
that date (OCC Order No. R-3344).
6. Q. Was a waterflood project for this Unit glso approved?
LB Grder—NoT3345-A-and-emerlEd By

Oréer—HNor—33%5-B, approved a waterflood project consisting of 12 injection

A. Yes, 0CC Order No. 331;5;e.s

wells and 12 producing wells.
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Te Q. Has this proJject been installed and put into operation?

A. No, not as yet, due to line well negotiations and revisions in the project

design.

s ’ 8. Q. Why has it been necessary to redesign this project?

‘ A. Redesign of ouxr project has been necessary to gain a more equitable
recovery from the unitized property and to have tetter pattern agreement
w1th other cooperative and, unitized wgterflood projects wh,}ch border tais

‘ Lok Crenc 6% zg//hm cre (7 Ouder Ne. L3260
i - Unit on theuzorthwest and south., Gulf calculates that the net cunulative
!

——

effect of the four wells and psttern adjustments, in lieu of the

previously approved injection pattern, will prevent the offsweep across
; the Unit border of a considerablz amount of Unit u’}. At the same time
the additional acreage swept within the Unit Area will increase the

recovery of oil to the Unit (Cross-examine--only ~-Petal-edéttional Unit

e rEcovery—due—+to—thesefour wells hasbeén calculated to be approximEtely-
~408;006-barTels of-ott s

9. Qe Where does Gulf plan to drill these four new injection wells?

ExsidP L
A, Gulf proposes to locate the four wells as shown ox)'@‘igure III)(-reu;‘.s.d

et bit—31-B)rwhich is a revised plat of the project. All four wells will
be in Section 10, T-25-S, R-37-E:

Well No. 125 is to be 100' FNL & 1650' FWL which puts it in Unit C;

i ibmn o mbs e

Well No. )26 is to be 100' FNL & 660° FEL which puis it in Unit A;

Well No. 127 1s to be 100' FWL & 1315' FNL which puts it in Unit D;

and Well No. 128 is to be 100' FEL & 1420' FSL which puts it in Unit I.

1C, Qe How does Gulf propose to complete these four injection wells?

7

A. /gigure wl\w is a Diagrammatic Sketch of a typical injection
well completion showing the M casing and tubing sizes, setting

points, cement volumes, packer type, packer setting, total depth and

interval of perforations.
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il. Q. What changes will be necessary in order to incorporate these new

injection wells into the revised water injection pattern?

A, Five of the twelve injection wells origlnally approved will be used as
L.,_L_K /
producing wells. Again referring to@gur(_ YNo. III) these wells are:
(1) Unit Well No. 106 which was the Richmond Drilling State "A" Well
No. 2, located in SW/4 sw/k (Unit M) of Section 2;

(2) Unit Well No. 109 which was the Union Texas Stuart "B" No. 4, located

in NE/4% MW/% (Unit C) of Section 11;

(3) Unit Well No. 111 which was the Gulf J. A. Stuart No. 5, located in

NE/4 NE/4 (Unit A) of Section 10;

(%) Unit Well No. 113 which was the Gulf J. A. Stuart No. 7, located in

NE/% NW/4 (Unit C) of Section 10;

(5) Unit Well No. 121 which was the Sinclair F, Stuart "BY No. 2,

located in NE/4 SE/L (Unit I) of Section 10.

i bt o e A

. " i 12, Q. You have just given the wells to be changed to producing status. Will any

wells he chanced o bocome in

JECLivi wellsT

A. Yes, three of the twelve producing wells originally approved m?‘./ 'Z#}” p
e converted to injection wells. These wellm
- (1) Unit Well No. 103 which was the Skelly State "L" No. 2, located in :
SE/4 /% (Unit F) of Section 2;
(2) Unit Well No. 107 which was the Richmond Drilling State "A"™ No. 3,
located in SE/ SW/h (Unit N) of Section 2; .
(3) Unit Well No. 120 which was the Union Texas Stuart “"B" No. 5, located ‘
in SE/4 wW/h (Unit F) of Section 11,
13. Q. How will injection Wells No. 103, 107 and 120 be ccapleted?

FAAKS, | and 5
A. /Figures VIII, IX and % its 1°K; £ Te ively) are

Diagrammatic Sketches showing the specific completion details of Wells




1k,
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16.

I

No. 103, 107 and 120, respectively. All three of the wells are similar
as to casing sizes, settings and completed open hole. The 2-3/8" OD
injection tubing will be installed with a tension type packer set
within 100!' of the open hole,

When the requested changes in this project are approved, how many total

wells will there be?

Twenty-eight (28). There were 2 wells originally approved as Unit wells
and the addition of U4 new line injection wells will make the total 28 wells.

How many of these 28 Unit wells will be injection wells and how many will

be producing wells?

There will be 14 injection wells and 14 producing wells.

Will. injection of water into these four new line injection wells differ

from the original injection planc for this project?

No. Tt is still essentislly an 80-acre 5-spot pattern into which we

propose to inject up to 500 barrels per day of saline San Andres water

at approximately 1C00 psi,

__—ze=ppbered-ite-F—Ar—Stuart-—Well No. O, located Ne/I W&/ NE/f Secttomio,
—and bas-successfully recompieted this—wellay o SamrAndres-USW—Producting
“equipment—is—row-being-installed so the well-can be adeguatelytestedi—
—Swat—testimgImdicates—aTapabtiitty of 2500 BWPT with & constamt TIuid~

levelat B0 feet—fromthe surface, )

Will the addition of the U new injecti-m wells to the Unit affect the

maximum Unit allowable already approved for this project?

Yes, the previous calculation is based on 24 qualified proration units
in the approved project area with one well on each proration unit. The
new maximum Unit allowable will include these same 24 proration units

but since four proration units will contain two wells each, the new
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calculation will be based on a total of 20 proration units with one
well each, times the basic Area Allowable Factor of 42 EOPD)plus four

proration units, with two wells each (quote a portion of Rule 701-E-3-b)

"increased by an amount of oil equal to 0.333 times the basic Ares
Allowsble Factor" (42 # 42 x .333 BOPD) or 55.986 BOPD, Gulf calculates

that the maximum total Unit allowsable will be increased from 1008 BOFD

(Order No. 3345) to 1064 BOFD, an increase of 56 BOFD. . ’
/}[NL *‘G P P( Tety { s Lﬁ -L/»U*(c[(-.cﬁﬂl_
i 18. Q. Witl—the- Examiner secept Fxhibits markedﬁff) *Rev:téé—-l%&-{{;'fbl,
and—31-M?
Additiernelpussibtequestions ~either—direct-—or by e.o5s=-examtriation:

Q. Hasthe USG5, and State Tand Commlissioner been notified?

A, Yesy eaeh-rECEIVEeRd @ TODy of thé applicvation.-
Qe Were all offset operators-notified?

A N0; oniy—theGeorge—ti—Buckles Cthipany . THis is thée only offset operator
* -* .
with Langlie Mattix oil productionin the vdcinity ef -the-new-injection
) h weng‘ .
o o {Adkman's M. E.-HateNor X {OAIT G), oW/ NE/H Sec. 2 produces—
, ~-_langlie Mattix gas onlyh—"
) i
: ~Sinctat T s State B WR{UNTT T ), NE/F W/ See2-produces Jalmat-
. gas onty

A. ___The Unii bhasbtentative appreval fromthe—Buckies Tanpany on an agreement




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF WEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICC FOR
. : THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3715
Order No. R=3345-B

APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION
FOR AN AMENDMENT TO ORDER NC. R-3345,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on January 24, 1968,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this__31lst gday of January, 1268, the Commission, a
T quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
o : and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

- : (1) That due public notice having been given as required by
o P law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
- matter thereof.

(2) That Orders No. R-334% as corrected by R-3345-A autho-
* rized the applicant, Gulf Oil Corporation, to institute the Gulf
- . Stuart Langlie Mattix Waterflood Project in the Stuart Langlie
- Ma*+ =i~ TInit Area, Langlie-Mattix Pool, by t}re injection of water
inwe the Seven Rivers and Que=an formations, Lea County, New
; Mexico.

giMf (3) That the applicant, Gulf 0il Corporation, now seeks
' amendment of Orders No. R-3345 as corrected by R-3345-A to
substitute the Sinclair Stvart "B™ Well No. 2 located in Unit I
and the Sinclair Stuart "C" Well No. 3 located in Unit K as
water injection wells in said project in lieu of the Sinciair
Stuart "A"“ Well No. 1 located in Unit J and the Sinclair Stuart
."D" Well No. 4 located in Unit L, all in Section 10, Township 25
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CASE No. 3715
Order No. R-3345-B

South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Langlie-Mattix Pcol, Lea County,
New Mexico.

(4) That approval of the subject application will nc
violate correlative rights and should increase the efficiency
of the Gulf Stuart Langlie Mattix Waterflood Project and result
in greater ultimate recovery of oil, thereby preventing waste.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Order No. R-3345 as corrected by R-3345-A is
hereby amended by deleting from the water injection wells autho-
rized for the Gulf Stuart Langlie Mattix Waterflood Project in
the Stuart Langlie Mattix Urit Area the Sinclair Stuart “A" Well
No. 1 located in Unit J and the Sinclair Stuart "D" Well No. 4
located in Unit L, and substituting in lieu thereof as water
injection wells the Sinclair Stuart "B" Well No. 2 located in
Unit I and the Sinclair Stuart "C" Well No. 3 located in Unit K,
all in Section 10, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
Langlie-Mattix Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That 3urizdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGC, Chairman

| \ - .

GUYTON B, HAYS, Member

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
S E p‘ L N e e e s e 4 — O -
esr/




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CASE No. 3684
Order No. R-3345-A

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
GULF OIL CORPORATION FOR A WATERFLOOD
PROJECT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

NUNC PRO TUNC ORDER

BY THE COMMISSION:

It appearing to the Commission that due to typographical
error, Order No. R-3345, dated November 15, 1967, does not
correctly state the intended order of the Commission,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(L) That the last line of Order (1) of Order No. R-3345,
wherein the Union Texas Stuart "B" Well No. 2 is incorrectly
shown as located in Unit F of Section 11, is hereby corrected by
the substitution of Unit E for Unit F in order to show the true
location of said Union Texas Stuart "B" Well No. 2.

(2) That the correction set forth ébove shall be effective

" nunc pro tunc as of November 15, 1967.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on this 20th _day of November,
1967. - ‘ - . .

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman
GUYTON B. HAYS, Member

A. L., PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL

esr/
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3684
Order No. R-3345

APPLICATION OF GULF OIL CORPCRATION
FOR A WATERFLOCD PROJECT, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 8, 1967,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 15th day of November, 1967, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, )

FINDS :

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Gulf Oil Corporation, seeks permis-
sion to institute a waterflood project in its Stuart Langlie
Mattix Unit Area, Langlie-Mattix Pool, by the injection of water
into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations through twelve injec-
tion wells in Sections 2, 10, and 11, Township 25 South, Range
37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico.

(3} That the wells -in the project area are in an advanced
state of depletion and should properly be classified as “stripper
wells.

(4) That the proposed waterflood project should result in
the recovery of otherwise unrecoverable oil, thereby preventing

waste.
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CASE No.
Order No.

{(5)

3684
R-3345

That the subject application should be approved and the
project should be governed by the provisions of Rules 701, 702,
703 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1)

Langlie Mattix Unit Area,

That the applicant, Gulf Oil Corporation, is hereby
authorized to institute a waterflood project in its Stuart

Langlie-Mattix Pool, by the injection

of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations through the
following-described wells in Township 25 South, Range 37 Eas

NMPM, Lea County,

New Mexico:

and

C@u,“, a«.zio-—v Mtw -

LEASE

WELL NO,

UNIT SECTION

Skelly State "L*“
Richmond State "A"
Richmond State “A™
Gulf Stuart

Gulf Stuart

Union Texas Stuart
Gulf Stuart O
Sinclair Stuart &
Sinclair Stuart e’
Inion Texas Jal

Union Texas Stuart "B".
Union Texas Stuart "B

N + + (I INCINT. B CRF
w N

nts_:}u}.mmowzxm
X

N

2
LA
2 v P /
10 & f’ W\
10+ 1%

10

10 ~
10 Swb &4 R-2345-8 vV
10 - e« .- [ . )
i1

11*”{d

11 o b,R-3385-p

(2) That the subject waterflood project is hereby designated
the Gulf Stuart Langlie Mattix Waterflood Project and shall be
goverr.ed by the provisions of Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the Com-

mission Rules and Regulations.

(3) That monthly progress reports of the waterflood project
herein authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in accor-
dance with Rules 704 and 1120 of the Commission Rules and Regula-

tions.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.
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CASE No., 3684
Order No. R-3345

DONZ at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.

SEAL

esr/

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATICN COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman
GUYTON B, HAYS, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Memher & Secretary

-
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 10, 1968

EXAMINER HEARING

- en e e e e W e e mm @ ae Emm @ R o em we ws e = W

IN THE MATTER OF:

)
)
Application of Gulf Oil Corporation )
for an amendment to Order No. R-3345,)
Lea County, New Mexico. )

)

Case No.

BEFORE: Elvis A, Utz, Examiner,

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

3803




MR UTZ: case 2803
MR. HATCH® case 3803* Application £ culf o}
Corporat:.on for an endmen o order No 1345, a County,
‘ New Mexico-
MR. KASTLER. pild Kastler, ppear‘an o behali
of Gul 0} company ¢ .S B D'wision ¢ Gul 03l Corporation
our witness yoday is Lonnie C smith.
(Witnes sworn.)
LWhereup =xhibd throuqh
5 were a £ dentlfi-
cation:
L MR. UT?: are ynhere vy othet appearances" You
nay proceed
; M
l‘.‘ called as 2 --':.tness, havinq peen girst auly gworn as
: examined and 'c.estif ed as iollo-v:_.-
a‘ DlRECT ExPMn«\NHON
pY MR- KP.STLER-.
Q please cate your namne s address a for whow™ o WOrk .
B am Lormie c Sm'xth. 1ive in RosWell, ne Mexxco.
pe woTk foT Gul oil - 7 s, a8 petroleum enqinee in the
;; ROSWell District office-
i Have you pr v:.ously qualihed and testlfled pefor®
ew Me¥ co 0} Conser\!atlon co xssion"
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veral occasions since 1960.

A Yes, On Se€

v in connection with this case.

e Q Mostl
%
h MR. KASTLER: Are MI. Smith's qualifications
acceptable?
MR. UTZ: YesS, sir, they are.
Wwill you please explain what the

Q (By Mr. Kastler)

purpcse of this hearing is?
e Mattix

A Gulf, as unit operator of the Stuart Langli
¢, requests an amendment to order R-3345 for the purposeée

Uni
the project and

e injection wells to

of adding four new lin

ously approved jnjection pattern to

adjusting the previ

ese new w 1iz.

incorporate th
s unit?

When did Gulf begin its operation on thi
was effective Janua

t date by Order

Q
ry lst of this

A The unitization
year when Gulf became unit operator on tha

Number R-3344.

Wwas a waterflood project for this unit also

’ Q

approved?
approved

A Yes. The 0.c.C. Oxder RrR-3345, as amended,
a waterflood project consisting of 12 injection wells and

12 producing wells.
0 Has this project been installed and put into

at the present time?

operation




4
A No, not as yet, due to line well negotiations and
revisions in the project design,
Q Why is it necessary to redesign this project?
A Redesign of our project has been necessary to gain

a more equitable recovery from the unitized property and to
have better pattern agreement with other cooperative and
unitized waterflood projects which border thic unit on the
northwest and south. These projects were both apprcved in
0.C.C. Order Number R-2426. Gulf calculates that the net
cumulative effect of the four wells and pattern adjustments,
in lieu of the previously approved injection pattern, will
prevent the offsweep across the unit border of a considerable
amount of unit o0il. At the same time the additional acreage
swept within the unit area will increase the recovery of oil
te the unit,

Q Where does Gulf plan to drill these four new
injection wells?

A Gulf proposes to locate the four wells as shown on
Exhibit 1. If you will refer to that exhibit, please. This
is revised Figure III, Roman Figure III, It's a plat of the
project. All four wells will be in Section 10, Township 25
South, Range 37 East. Well Number 125 --

MR. UTZ: Excuse me a minute. You say Roman Exhibit



THE WITNESS: Figure III, 1It's Exhibit 1, Roman
Figure III,

MR. KASTLER: Off the record.

{(Whereupon, a discussion was held off the recourd.)

A In reference to this plat, Well 125 is to be 100

feet from the north line and 1650 feet from the west line,
which puts it in Unit C of Section 10. Well Number 126 is
to be 100 feet from the north line and 660 feet from the east
line, which puts it in Unit A of Section 10. Well Number 127
is to be 100 feet from the west line and 1315 feet from the
north line, which puts it in Unit D of Section 10; and Well
Number 128 is to be 100 feet from the east line and 1420 feet
from the south line, which puts it in Unit I,

MR, UTZ: Now, those are the four new wells?

THE WITNESS: Those are the four new injection wells
proposed. They're colored orange on the plat.

MR. HATCH: Are those fcotage descriptions given
some place else?

MR, UTZ: Yes, they're in the applicatiocn.

MR, KASTLER: They're in the application.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. They're in the application

this same way, I think.




MR. KASTLER: Correct,

THE WITNESS: Under subparagraph labeled one in

\ . ; the application.
i i » Q (By Mr, Kastler) How does Gulf propose to complete
fﬁi { these four injection wells?
‘ A Exhibit 2, which is a Figure VII of your exhibits,

ie a diagrammatic sketch nf a typical injection well compietion
showing the proposed casing and tubing sizes, setting points,

cement volumes, packer type, packer setting, total depth and

interval of perforations.
Q What changes will be necessary in order to
incorporate these new injection wells into the revised water

injection pattern?

A Five of the twelve injection wells originally
approved will be used as producing wells, Again referring to
Exhibit 1, these wells are: Unit Well Number 106, which was
the Richmond Drilling State "A" Well Nuwber 2, located in the
Southwest Quarter of the Southwest Quarter of Section 2; Unit

. é Well Number 109, which was the Union Texas Stuart "B" Number 4,

located in the Northeast Quarter of the Northwest Quarter of
Section 11; Unit Well Number 111, which was the Gulf J. A,
Stuart Number 5, located in the Northeast Quarter of the

Northeast Quarter of Section 10; Unit Well Number 113, which was




the Gulf J. A. Stuart Number 7, located in the Northeast
Quarter of the Northwest Quarter of Section 10; and Unit Well
Number 121, which was the Sinclair F., Stuart "B" Number 2,
located in the Northeast Quarter of the Southeast Quarter of
Section 10,

Q Now, those were previously proposed as injection

wells and now they will be producing wells, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q Those that you have just identified?

A Correct.,

Q You have just given the wells to be changed to

producing status., Will any wells be changed to become
injection wells?

A Yes, three of the twelve producing wells originally
approved will be converted to injection wells. Referring again
to Exhibit 1, these wells are Unit Well Number 103, which was
the Skelly State "L" Number 2, located in the Southeast
Quarter of the Northwest Quarter of Section 2; Unit Well Number
107, which was the Richmond Drilling State "A" Number 3,
located in the Southeast Quarter of the Southwest Quarter of
Section 2; and Unit Well Number 120, which was the Union Texas
Stuart "B" Number 5, located in the Southeast Quarter of the

Northwest Quarter of Section 11,




Q Will you explain how injection Wells Numbers 103,
107 and 120 will be completed?

A Raferring to Exhibits 3, 4 and 5, which are also
marked Figures, Roman Figures VIII, IX and X, respectively,
these are diagrammatic sketches showing the specific completion
details of Wells 103, 107 and 120. All three of these wells
are similar as to casing sizes, settings and completed open
hole. The 2-3/8-inch OD injection tubing will be installed
with a tension type packer set within 100 feet of the open hole,

Q Will the tubing be coated internally, plasﬁic-
coated?

A Yes, as indicated on the diagrammatic sketches, we
propose to internally plastic-coat the tubing and load the
casing tubing annulus with inhibited water,

Q And that same proposal 22 +o internally-coated
tubing and tubing casing annulus, inhibited water will be
incorporated in the new wells you are drilling as well, will
it not?

A That's true,

Q When the requested changes in this project are
approved; and if they are approved, how many total wells will
there be?

A Twenty-eight wells. There were 24 wells originally



approved as unit wells and the addition of four new line
injection wells will make a total of 28 wells.

Q How many of these 28 unit wells will be injection
wells and how many will now be producing wells?

A There will be 14 injection wells and 14 producing
wells,

Q Will the injection of water into these four new
line injection wells differ from the original injection plans
for this project?

A No, It is still essentially an 80-acre five-spot
pattern into which we propose to inject up to 500 barrels a
day of saline San Andres water up to approximately 1000 psi.

6] Will the additicn cf the four new injection wells
to the unit affect the maximum unit allowable already approved
for the project?

A Yes, the previous calculation is based on 24
qualified proration units in the approved project area with
one well on*éach proration unit. The new maximum unit
allowable wiil include these same 24 precration units, but
since four proration units will contain two wells each, the new
calculation will be based on a total of 20 proration units,
with one well each, times the basic area allowable factor of

42 barrels of oil per day, plus four proration units with two
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wells each, and to quote a portion of Rule 701-E-3-b,
"increased by an amount of oil equal to 0.333 times the basic
area allowable factor"., This is simply the 42 barrels per day
plus 42 times ,333 or 55.986 barrels of oil ver day each for
those four particular proration units. Gulf calculates that
the maximum total unit allowable will be increased from
1,008 barrels of o0il per day, as allowed by Order R-3345, to
1,064 barrels of oil per day, an increase of 56 barrels of
oil per day.

Q Mr, Smith, if this application for the amendment

of a previous order were granted, would it in your opinion

operate for the prevention of waste and the protection of
correlative rights?
A Yes, it certainly would, and it, again, will allow

us more efficient recovery of o0il within the unit area.

MR. KASTLER: This concludes the questions I have
on direct examination and I would like at this time that
Exhibits 1 through 5 be admitted into evidence.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 1 through 5

will be entered into the record of this case.

{(Wwhereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 5 were
of fered and admitted

in evidence.)
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CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Smith, I think we had better be sure of what
we have got here. To begin with, I think we ought tn start with
Order 3345 wherein are listed 12 injection wells which were
approved by that order. Now, to begin with, I believe Order
3345-A made a correction to one unit, which was the Union of
Texas Stuart "B", changed that unit to "E" instead of "F",

A Yes, sir, I think that was just a typographical
error and had to be corrected.

Q Order 3345-B substituted two wells, which was

Sinclair Stuart Number 1 to the Sinclair Stuart "B"™ Number 2,

A Yes, sir.

Q And the Sinclair Stuart Number 4 in Unit L to the
Sinclair Stuart "C" Number 32

A Correct.

Q Unit K?

A Correct.

Q Now, what has happened to these 12 wells? First
let me say that we are aware of the fact that the Richmond "A"

Number 2 you converted to production.

A Now, what was that statement again, please? That




we converted Richmond "A" Number 2 --

0 Or going to convert it to production if you haven't
already.

A Right, that's our proposal.

Q And the Gulf Stuart 5 in Unit A of 10, to production?

A Yes, sir.

0 And the Sinclair Stuart "B" Number 2 in Unit I to
production?

A Yes, sir.

Q And the Union of Texas Stuart "B"™ 4 in Unit C to
production?

A Yes, And the Gulf Stuart Number 7 also.

") Humver 7. Gulr Stuart Number 77?
A Yes, sir.
Q Now, that's five of these 12 you are going to

convert to production. What's going to happen to the other
_ seven?

A Well, three of them, well, we're going to end up
with 14 injection wells and 14 producing wells and by converting
these five that were proposed originally as injection wells to
producing wells, that will give us five producing wells plus
the producing wells we already had approved, leas the three we

propose to change back to injection wells, It's quite confusing




13

i ass BEER-As i el

almost any way you go at it, I think. If you would like, we
can name, we can just go down the list and name the 14
injection wells that we propose and the 14 producing wells that
E . g ' we propose, We have already done it, really.

MR. KASTLER: Haven't you identified them by the

=

ke

circles around them?

THE WITNESS: Yes, this plat identifies what we now
propose to be the injection and producing wells. The ones
with the circles will be the proposed injection wells, the cir-

cles plus the four new line wells, which are orange triangles,

MR. UTZ: I think the problem here is this ad was

only for four injection wells and you are changing three
others, aren't you?

MR, KASTLER: Yes, sir.

THE WITNESS: Our application was --

% ~MR. KASTLER: Of necessity.

THE WITHESS: Our application was for four new
. injection wells, changing five injection wells to producing |
status, and three producing, approved producing wells to
injection status.

Q {(By Mr. Utz) Well, somehow we got to know what's
going to happen to these seven wells over here in this original
order because we don't know whether to amend that portion of

it or what,




MR, PORTER: Off the record a minute.
MR, UTZ: Yes, I think we ought to go off the
record,
(Whereupon, a discussion was held off the record.)
<k MR. UTZ: Let's go back on the record. In view
of the fact that it looks as though there are three injection
wells to be converted in addition to the five non-standard

injection wells requested in the acdvertisement of 3803, we

will consider the possibility, and if necessary, readvertise
the case at the next advertising, if necessary. We'll get
together after the hearing and straighten out all this deal.
Are there any other questions of the witness?
Q (By Mr., Utz} ©Oh, I did neotice that Woll 127 ihat
was shown improperly on your Exhibit 1 in the plat, that was
wk_ filed with the application, is that correct or am I wrong?

-

ﬂ‘i : A Yes, sir. I did have, I'm sorry, I didn't note

i‘% that but I did have that changed because it was shown in
| Unit D.
Q It is in Unit D?
A It was shown in Unit E and it is in Unit D.

Q All right, okay. So your exhibit is correct.
A  However, it was advertised correctly.

! Q Yes.
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MR. UTZ: Any other quastions?
MR. KASTLER: I would like to ask a question or two
on redirect.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KASTLER:

Q What are Gulf's plans with regard to drilling these
unorthodox injection wells? Are they drilled now? When do
you plan to drill them?

A No. We can only drill them after we have approval,
but we would plan to do it before the year is out.

Q Has your offset operator drilled his wells?

A No, but he has approval for his wells and it's my
understanding that he's going to drill them in the very
immediate future, Qery soon.,

MR. KASTLER: That's all.
MR, UTZ: Any other questions? The witness may be
excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR, UTZ: Any statements? The case will be taken

under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )}

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Pubiic in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hexeby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 18th day of July, 1965.

7 bt /ad\*‘AA,ﬂ,éng —

NOTARY PUBLIQ
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1971,

I do horehy certify that ths forscoing is
. C ool iy romngadiane in

e 3?’3 -5
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MR. UTZ: Case 3803.

MR. HATCH: Case 3803, continued and readvertised.
Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for an amendment to Order
No. R-3345, Lea County, New Mexico.

MR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler, Attorney for Gulf, on
behalf of Gulf. And I would like to state that the case has
been readvertised and re-readvertised, this time, correctly,
and I would like to move at this time that the evidence, that
is, the testimony and the exhibits presented on July 10, 1968
at the earlier hearing at which you presided, Mr. Utz, be
taken under advisement and considered our total evidence in
this case with one slight exception.

In Exhibit Number 2, which éhows a typical proposed
injection well to be drilled in Section 10, 25 South, --

MR. UTZ: Just a minute. Let me find that exhibit.

MR. KASTLER: -- 37 East.

MR, UTZ: Exhibit Number 2?

MR. KASTLERi Exhibit Number 2, ves, sir.

MR. UTZ: 2All right.

MR. KASTLER: We had reported, or we earlier reported
that Gulf was proposing to complete that well by setting surface
casing at 1150 feet approgimately and cemented with approximately
500 sacks. Our plans have now changed. We would like to carry

the surface casing through the Rustler Formation in order to




g ' prevent the occurrence of corrosive water and cement the
| appropriate -- circulate the amount of cement that would be
necessary on that to carry the cement, I believe, back to the

s surface.

MR. UTZ: How deep is the Rustler Formation?

MR. KASTLER: I'm not prepared to say, Mr. Utz, but
we will take the top of it at 1150 or above it.

MR. UTZ: Was it deeper?

MR. KASTLER: 1It's deeper, and if your Order should

; . provide that -- be conditioned upon our setting surface casings
% through the Rustler, we would be happy to oblige you.
MR, UTZ: All right, sir.
MR. HATCH: Mr. Kastler, as it appears in the docket
here, there is a mistake, isn't there?
; - MR, KASTLER: ‘There is. 3Section 10 in the fourth
. line from the bottom, the whole line reads: "wells located in
Units N and F of said Section 10". That should be Section 2.
MR. HATCH: And that was advertised as Section 10
the first time but was corrected and,yet advertised, would run
X July the 30th --
| - MR. KASTLER: 31st.
MR. HATCH: 31lst?

MR. KASTLER: I have a clipping from The New Mexican

dated July 31st and an appropriate affidavit of publication, I
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1 5 = : ' believe, is in your files.

MR. UTZ: The reason for all this cohfusion was
that you wanted three producing wells -~

MR. KASTLER: Injection.
. ; MR, UTZ: -- to be converted as injection wells,
3 g MR. KASTLER: Yes, that's correct.
;%; ; MR. UTZ: The record of the hearing in this case,

July 10, 1968, will be incorporated into the record of this

v
A AT AR A 3

case today.

MR. KASTLER: Thank you.
- : MR. UTZ: The case will be taken under advisement.
: : MR. KASTLER: I assume there are no appearances or

; objections to the advertisement.

' MR. UTZ: Are there any appearances or cbjections in

this case?
MR. KASTLER: I would like the record to so show.
! MR. UTZ: None appeared.

MR. KASTLER: Thank you.




STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) SS.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, CEARLOTTE MACIAS, Notary public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, +o the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

witness my Hand and Seal this 22nd day of September, 1968.
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’E ) FIGURE VII
DIAGRALIIFATIC 3KTCH
Typlcal Proposed Injcection Well
To Be Drilled in 3ection 10-25S8-3T71
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. Lea County, Heu 2xico
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FIGURE VIII
DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH
PROPOSED INJECTION WELL NO. 107

STUART LANGLIE MATTIX UNIT _
LEA COURTY, NEW MEXICO

RICHMOND DRILLING COMPANY
STATE "A" WELL NO. 3

LOCATED UNIT N, SEC. 2-25S-37t
4 72

NN

NN

Cemented with 50 Sx.
> Cmt. Top Unknown

13" OD Csg. Set @ 175"

N

E§> Cemented with 100 Sx.

8-5/8" OD {sg. Set @ 725' Cmt. Top Unknown

Tubing-Casing Annulus Will Be
Filled w/Inhibited Water
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2-3/8" 0D, 4.7# EUE 8 Rt
J-55 Tubing, Plastic
Coated Internally Co

T - 32.-..,__-‘,._

SR R ~»ﬁ@.§_‘,_,-_,____ o

Tension Type Packer To Be Set
Within 100" of Q.H.

. : Cemented with 125 Sx.
7" OD Csg. Set @ 3263 Cmt. Top Unknown

Open Hole Langlie Mattix 0il1 Zone
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:‘ CASE NO. 3803
| EXHIBIT NO. — T-K_




: . FIGURE 1X
| DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH .
| | PROPOSED INJECTION WELL NO. 103

STUART LANGLIE MATTIX UNIT
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

SKELLY OIL COMPANY
STATE "L" WELY. NO. 2

= : LOCATED UNIT F, SEC. 2-25S-37t

Cemented with 100 Sx. Cmt.
. Circulated to Surface

16" 0D Csg. Set @ 116’

Cemented with 50 Sx. Cmt.
Calculated Cement Top 885°

8-5/8" 0D Csg. Set @ 1294'

Tubing-Casing Annulus Will Be
Filled w/lnuibited Water

e pas oA AMINIED 11T ‘

T T

2‘3/8" OD, 4‘7# EUE 8 Rt 7 I BEFUK: CAAIVMI NN W T S
: J-55 Tubirg, Plastic CIL COCNSERVATION CCMMISSION
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e %  ¢case No.__2803
! - i
.
f Tension Type Packer To Be Set
' Within 100' of 0.H.
7" 0D ng. Set @ 3276' Cemented with 250 Sx. Cmt.
Calculated Cement Top 928
P | B
Open Hole Langlie Mattix 0il Zone
./"WJ
0 3421

CASE NO. 3803
EXHIBIT NO. — 1-L




FIGURE X
DIAGRAMMATIC SKETCH
PROPUSED INJECTION WELL NO. 120

STUART LANGLIE MATTIX UNIT

LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO

UNION TEXAS PETROLEUM
STUART WELL NO. 5

LOCATED UNIT F, SEC. 11-255-3/t

13" 0D Csg. Set @ 316'

o 2-3/8" 0D, 4.74# EUE 8 Rt—""

J-55 Tubing, Plastic
Coated Internally

7" 0D Csg. Set @ 3316

Open Hoie

9-5/8" OD Csg. Set @ 1000' _A

Cemented with 200 Sx.
>, Cmt. Top Unknown

Cemented with 500 Sx.
. Cmt. Top Unknown

R
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Filled w/Inhibited Water
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